
From the Oval Office - President’s Report 
June 2017

Greetings Los Senderos Members & Honored Guests,

 
With Memorial Day behind us and the Members Only 
Ride in the books we have officially turn the corner into 
Summer. We have 5 monthly rides and the Annual Ride 
left for 2017. This month’s ride is an overnighter at the 
Old Chaney Ranch – Warner Springs. June 24th -25th. 
Hosted by ranch owner Ed Picozzi

It has been brought to my attention that if you have 
been using or plan on using Los Senderos Park, we may 
not be getting all guests to sign the waiver form. It is 
critical that this happens, you/we don’t want to lose the 
privilege of using the park. We have a celebration of life 
set for member Allan Kuerbis. (Please see info below) 
Allan cared a great deal for this group and he has left us 
with lots of memories! He will be deeply missed.  
 

Best, Chuck Gallant

May Ride Report • Los Senderos Park
Los Senderos Members another “MEMBERS ONLY RIDE 
” is in the books. The event turned out to being an all-beef 
ride with Tri Tip starting off the ride Thursday night. Fridays 
ride was led by our park chairman Bill Cuddeback. Bill took 
us on a nice leisurely ride of the park and got us back in time 
for Jims gourmet hamburgers. Friday evening, we were hon-
ored to have some members join us for hor d’ourves, cock-
tails and prime rib dinner.  

Saturday morning, Mike Tinch took us on a ride through 
the park that many claimed have never seen or been on. The 
views were spectacular and one that I’m sure many will re-
member. The afternoon was left open for members to min-
gle, tell stories and to take a break from our normal daily 
duties. For lunch Jim again hit the mark with his French dip 
sandwiches for lunch! During the early afternoon the club 
sponsored a trap shoot that was put on by John Sedberry, 
Mike Tinch and Steve Vaughn. They offered us  their many 
tips and hints to help improve our shooting skills. The win-
ner of the shoot was Mike Tinch who receives $150.00 good 
towards the annual ride dues. (Mike is gratefully donating 

back his winnings to the club for future supplies for the An-
nual Ride Trap Shoot)  Great Shooting Mike!  Saturday eve-
ning was another night filled with great stories of years past, 
memories of members present and past. During the lowering 
of the flag John Sedberry treated us with a reading of a poem 
from Jonny Cash that was really touching and inspirational. 
Being our last dinner of the ride Jim pulled out the stops with 
his Rib Eye Steaks.
In closing, I know that some people might wonder or even 
ask why is it we have a member’s only ride? The answer is 
simple. This is the only ride we do for ourselves. This event is 
for ONLY US! All other rides, we are the gracious host to our 
guest. But this ride allows us the opportunity to collectively 
get together and ride trails together and to just spend time 
together. This ride, more than any other ride allows us the 
opportunity to enjoy one another’s time as a group. During 
this time we reflect on what it means to be a member and 
the opportunity of being with our brothers that we call LOS 
SENDEROS!
 
Members Only Ride Chairman- Don Horn- 



June 25th - Chaney Ranch - Warner Springs

July 23rd	 - Rancho Samataguma - Guatay

August 27th - Tullocks Crouch Meadows - Mt. Laguna

September 20-24 - Annual Ride - Los Senderos Park/Descanso

October 22nd - Lions Tigers and Bears - Pine Valley

November 24-25th - Vowles All His Ranch - Pioneer Town

2017 Monthly Ride Calendar

2017 Monthly Ride Committee
Committee Chair: Ted Van Arsdale
Committee: Don Bright, Bill Cuddeback, Bob Moreau, Steve Vaughn

Celebrate the Life of Allan Kuerbis
Saturday, July 8, 2017 at 2:30pm

Spinaker Room, San Diego Yacht Club
1011 Anchorage Lane, San Diego, CA 92106

Casual Attire
RSVP By June 23 to John Omahen

john@omahenplumbing.com or (619) 572-4568

June Ride • Old Chaney Ranch • June 24-25
The Ride committee will “Pre-Ride” the ranch route Sunday 
June 11th.

It has been a year since our Club has been on this ranch. The 
Ride Committee agrees it is a favorite of our membership. 
Many thanks to Andy Dvorak for making the arrangement 
with owner Ed Picozzi for this weekend of camping  at this 
beautiful Oak studded hideaway. Located in Northeast County 
this ranch was once owned by Lon Chaney Sr. and Jr. for many 
years. Great history can be learned by the internet, and we en-
courage you to do so prior to this ride. The ranch is surrounded 
by BLM land and close to the US Navy Survival School near 
Sunshine Summit. Ed is a gracious host and the setting for 
this month ride should be one not to be missed. Set now as an 
“Over Nighter” you can come in early Saturday morning and 
enjoy the full weekend.  There is plenty for all, fishing in the 
pond, (Catch and release) to riding the various trails to what-
ever your heart desires. There are bathroom / shower facilities, 
a few electrical hook ups, and several corrals if desired. For 
those who RSVP for Saturday Night by Wednesday 5pm June 
21st we will coordinate a “Pot Luck”. And as always desired, 
Jim n Jan will attend to our Sunday meal. So Bring your ap-
petite, your horse and a friend.

Directions: Take State Route 79 from Santa Ysabel into War-
ner Springs and pass the Glider Port.  Approximately 1.5 miles 
from the glider port you will come up to a right hand turn. 
There is a big wooden sign indicating Puerta La. Cruz work 
camp. Make the right turn.  There will be a dirt road off to 
the right and entrance to Chaney ranch.  This dirt road is ap-
proximately 1/8 to ¼ mile after the turn off of State Route 79.  
Follow the dirt road for approximately one mile till you reach 
the Chaney Ranch Gates.
 
Pull through and camp/parking on the right. Look for the eve-
ning camp circle with BBQ and fire pit.
 
Please RSVP on our website lossenderos.org ASAP  
indicating Sunday Only or Saturday and Sunday Or Call  
Ted Van Arsdale (858) 922-1524
 
Your LS Monthly Ride Committee


